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Multnomah County Health Department

Portland Metropolitan Area Bioterrorism Preparedness Planning

Portland Metro Bioterrorism Planning Partnership

In December 2001, the four local health departments serving the Portland metropolitan area convened a unified public/private approach to bioterrorism (BT) preparedness – the Portland Metropolitan Bioterrorism Planning Partnership.  Initial participants included the area’s major private health systems, the four metro area local health departments and Oregon’s public health agency, and emergency medical services and private medical providers.  Membership is expanding to include all general hospitals as well as local emergency management organizations.

The Partnership is focused on developing a unified regional approach to BT preparedness and response.  This approach arises from two basic concepts: 1) the health response to BT must be centered in the existing local public and private health system, and 2) the Portland metropolitan area functions as a single health care market and media/information market.

At this time, the Partnership utilizes CEO and managerial level leadership groups, and four working groups: Communications, Epidemiology & Surveillance, Medical Care and Isolation, and Vaccination & Prophylaxis.  The working groups use scenario-based planning to develop disease and scenario-specific response plans.  These plans are used to develop more generalized institutional systems and capacities.

The Partnership has focused its initial planning efforts on smallpox response because its size and complexity, and the availability of a response framework from the CDC.  The Partnership has also been involved with academic projects including work on mathematical modeling of smallpox spread with Dr. Richard Crandall at Reed College. 
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